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Welcome 
 
Creating Safer Space is an international research network, which aims to understand and 
support unarmed civilian protection and self-protection amidst violent conflict.  
 
This edition of the newsletter provides more information about how to apply for our research 
grants. We aim to fund 15 - 20 research projects of £20,000 - £100,000 each, and applicants 
are warmly invited to our workshops on how to write grant applications. 
 
We also invite expressions of interest to participate in a new training course, which provides 
an introduction to the objectives, principles, sources of guidance, and methods of Unarmed 
Civilian Protection (UCP). The course is provided free of charge to selected participants. 
 
You are also warmly invited to our next research café, which will explore the use of textiles as 
a creative and participatory research method well suited to research on unarmed civilian 
protection.  
 

 
Information about Funding Opportunities 
 
The Creating Safer Space network invites applications for research grants. We aim to fund 15 
- 20 research projects to understand and support unarmed civilian protection and self-
protection amidst violent conflict. More information about our funding opportunities is available 
on our website, and the deadline is 15 April 2022.  
 
We have recently updated our Budget Form to clarify that our Small Grant is £20,000 - 
£30,000 and our Large Grant is £30,000 - £100,000 at Full Economic Cost (FEC). This 
makes no difference for applicants from Low and Middle Income Countries (LMICs), but we 
ask UK applicants to ensure the amended Budget Form is used. We ask all applicants to 
regularly review our Frequently Asked Questions, which are updated in response to applicant 
queries. 
 
Workshop on how to write grant applications 
 
Potential applicants are warmly invited to our workshop on how to write a grant application, 
where we will provide specific information and top tips on how to write a successful grant 
application for Creating Safer Space funding. Please note that each of the below sessions 
cover the same information, so there is no need to attend more than one. 
 
English: 

• 10.00 – 11.00 am UTC on Thursday 3 March – register here 

• 08.00 – 09.00 am UTC on Wednesday 9 March – register here 
 
Spanish: 

• 14.00 – 15.00 pm UTC on Friday 11 March (09.00 – 10.00 am Colombian time) 
• Contact creating-safer-space@aber.ac.uk for Zoom joining details. 

 

https://creating-safer-space.com/grants/
https://creating-safer-space.com/grants/application-forms/
https://creating-safer-space.com/grants/frequently-asked-questions/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus06web.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZ0lf-yppjgsHdxwqyYity7weSTwCcvtdN5O&data=04%7C01%7C%7C77c139dafb4746c50b1d08d9ec92de60%7Cd47b090e3f5a4ca084d09f89d269f175%7C0%7C0%7C637800937803111287%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=d6UaDvbQVStmUVCkU0L33rYkybN964%2B8hrbc6pZEXxA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus06web.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZEldOqsrD0oGND3Bewr7-6iJXrF4nYY0fLp&data=04%7C01%7C%7C77c139dafb4746c50b1d08d9ec92de60%7Cd47b090e3f5a4ca084d09f89d269f175%7C0%7C0%7C637800937803111287%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Jq5%2FHYFAu2qJAha4IjZGnl20UL42%2B97cFwjWXfynErw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:creating-safer-space@aber.ac.uk


 
New Course: Strengthening Civilian Capacities to Protect Civilians 
 
The Creating Safer Space research network invites Expressions of Interest to participate in a 

10-week training course on “Strengthening Civilian Capacities to Protect Civilians”. 
 

This course is an introduction to the objectives, principles, sources of guidance, and methods 

of Unarmed Civilian Protection (UCP). The course is led by Dr Ellen Furnari, and is based on 

course content developed by our partner organisation Nonviolent Peaceforce. There are no 

course fees, and course material will be provided for free. More information about the content 

of the course is available on our website.  
 

The course dates are 26 March – 4 June 2022. The course will require about 8-10 hours per 

week to read, participate and complete assignments. Participants complete all activities online 

through modules that are accessed through the course website. While there are no scheduled 

meetings for this course, participants are invited to meet the course facilitators and each other 

during an informal kick-off Zoom meeting on Saturday 26 March. Additional informal 

meetings are likely to be arranged during the course, but attendance will not be required. 
  
Eligibility 
Researchers, Masters/PhD students and relevant practitioners are invited to submit an 

Expression of Interest to participate in this course. Anyone is welcome to apply, but places are 

limited. Priority will be given to those candidates who are most likely to benefit from the 

course, with priority to candidates from the UK and from the Global South. We especially 

encourage applicants for our research grants to apply.  
  
How to apply 
Please submit an Expression of Interest of no more than 100 words to creating-safer-

space@aber.ac.uk, with an explanation of your interest in the course and how it would benefit 

you in your work or studies. 
 

 
Creating Safer Space Café 
 
The aim of the Creating Safer Space Café is to enable 
people in different parts of the world to exchange 
knowledge and to help build a community of Unarmed 
Civilian Protection (UCP) researchers and practitioners. 
 
This month, Prof. Beatriz Arias (University of Antioquia, 
Colombia) will provide an introduction to using textiles 
(embroidering, sewing, and other needle-work) as a 
participatory and creative research method, and will 
explore the benefits of using this method for research 
on Unarmed Civilian Protection.  
 
12.30 – 2.00 pm UTC on Thursday 17 March 
All welcome. The session will be held in English and 
Spanish with simultaneous translation. 
 
Click here to join us on Zoom. 
Meeting ID 844 4151 3041 and passcode 704910 

 
 
 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nonviolentpeaceforce.org%2Fucp-manual&data=04%7C01%7C%7C94e6484e0e204aa09d5c08d9f2075e57%7Cd47b090e3f5a4ca084d09f89d269f175%7C0%7C0%7C637806935722191086%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Ft3tO%2FBuSookLWClnZ6gHZWrTMPAxcjEfCqdUA7U9wo%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcreating-safer-space.com%2Fnew-course-strengthening-civilian-capacities-to-protect-civilians%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C94e6484e0e204aa09d5c08d9f2075e57%7Cd47b090e3f5a4ca084d09f89d269f175%7C0%7C0%7C637806935722191086%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=jyeR3x8Zg5rC9adQ77xAqLejGYaeJ1sMVV9SM%2BWJMGA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcreating-safer-space.com%2Fgrants%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C94e6484e0e204aa09d5c08d9f2075e57%7Cd47b090e3f5a4ca084d09f89d269f175%7C0%7C0%7C637806935722191086%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=S%2FsIEHR9MhbvOiRE6CrpFoNkbJTq56iIFO%2BEcdRSR0U%3D&reserved=0
mailto:creating-safer-space@aber.ac.uk
mailto:creating-safer-space@aber.ac.uk
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus06web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F84441513041%3Fpwd%3Dbm9FZ1hOTW5sS1BMOGJqekhReUFvUT09&data=04%7C01%7C%7C77c139dafb4746c50b1d08d9ec92de60%7Cd47b090e3f5a4ca084d09f89d269f175%7C0%7C0%7C637800937803111287%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=64vfT5nPLfwW0QjbMm7LXd6SToEyhaXumIGiuPH%2Bl%2Fo%3D&reserved=0


Creating Safer Space 
Department of International Politics 
Aberystwyth University 
Penglais Aberystwyth 
SY23 3FE, Wales, UK 

Please contact us on creating-safer-space@aber.ac.uk to unsubscribe from this mailing list.  
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